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SUBJECT

AN ORDINANCE approving and adopting the collective bargaining agreement negotiated by and between King County and the Washington State Nurses Association – Supervisors and Managers representing employees in the department of public health; and establishing the effective date of said agreement.
SUMMARY

The proposed ordinance would approve a new three-year collective bargaining agreement with the Washington State Nurses Association running from January 1, 2008 through December 31, 2010.
The Bargaining Unit at a Glance 

There are 33 employees in this bargaining unit working in the Department of Public Health. The employees manage health clinics that provide home visits and clinical services and health education. They also and supervise nurses that work in the jail.  
The previous agreement expired on December 31, 2007 and tentative agreement was reached March 14, 2008.
Consistency with Labor Policies 

The proposed CBA appears consistent with adopted labor policies except for the timely implementation of the new agreement.

Performance Evaluations 
Bargaining unit employees do receive annual written performance evaluations.  
Binding Arbitration
The unit is not eligible.

New CBA Provisions 

Administrative and Management Efficiencies – The contract replaces seniority-based hiring for with merit-based hiring allowing for improved job matches.
Eleventh Step – The agreement would establish an 11th step for all classifications. Typically the Squared Table of wages for the county includes 10 steps. The 11th step is 2.5 percent above the 10th step.
Two Percent Wage Increase – Effective January 1, 2009, all classifications will receive a two percent wage increase. 

Nurse Manager – The agreement applies the existing longevity premium to the Nurse Manager classification while eliminating the above step 10 merit pay for this classification.  It also applies the jail premium to the Nurse Manager classification for those assigned to work in the jail.
Ongoing Contract Provisions 

Notable ongoing provisions are listed below.

Cost of Living Adjustments (COLA) – For 2008, 2009 and 2010, the contract provides for the standard COLA of 90 percent of the CPI-W, September to September.  There is a floor of two percent as a minimum increase and a ceiling of six percent maximum wage increase.
Fiscal Note – The cost to implement the CBA for 2008 is estimated at $118,708.  Costs for 2009 and 2010 are estimated at approximately $143,000 and $83,000 respectively.  
	EXPENDITURES FROM:

	Fund Title
	Fund Code
	Department
	2008
	2009


	2010

	Public Health
	1800
	Public Health
	
$
89,665
	
$
112,406
	
$
65,258

	CX
	10
	Public Health
	
$
29,043
	
$
30,304
	
$
17,593

	
	
	
	
	
	

	TOTAL
	
	
	
$
118,708
	
$
142,710
	
$
82,851


ATTACHMENTS

1. Proposed Ordinance 2008-0388
2. Fiscal Note

3. Transmittal letter, received July 14, 2008
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1.  Jim Johnson, Labor Negotiator, Labor Relations, Department of Executive Services
2.  Christine Himmelsbach, Nursing Representative, WSNA
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